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The event occurred during the early morning and the victim is a 40-year-old man. A second 
worker suffered minor injuries. The Public Ministry instructed Labocar to investigate what 
happened in parallel to the administrative summary investigation opened by the Navy. 
A 40-year-old worker died after suffering an accident inside the DP World terminal of the Port 
of San Antonio, where a woman also suffered minor injuries. 
 
"Upon arriving at the place, it was possible to verify that a truck tract, which is used for the 
loading and unloading of containers to the ships, would have impacted a control booth where 
two port workers were," said the captain of the Port of San Antonio. Miguel Angel Bravo. 
 
He added that it was "a female person who was inside (of the booth) suffered minor injuries and 
the other person, who apparently was outside, suffered serious injuries, being transferred to the 
local hospital in San Antonio." From the Port of San Antonio, meanwhile, they indicated that the 
event occurred while the victim "operated the Santos Express ship." 
 



 
 
 
 
 
"Around 8 in the morning we were informed that this person was unfortunately deceased," said 
the naval officer. 
 
Investigation 
 
In this way, risk prevention personnel and the Navy Prosecutor's Office attended the place, 
ordering a summary administrative investigation in parallel to the investigation that will be 
carried out by specialized personnel from the Carabineros. 
 
"The Maritime Authority ordered the immediate opening of a summary-administrative 
investigation to determine the causes and responsibilities. In parallel, the Public Ministry 
arranged for Labocar's concurrence to reconstruct the scene and carry out a planimetric survey," 
the Navy reported. 
 
He added that "the authority instructed the verification of injuries and the taking of 
breathalyzers to the driver of the truck that was involved in the accident."  
 
"We express our deep condolences to the family of Daniel Gutiérrez and also to his colleagues at 
DP World. Today is a sad day for the entire port of San Antonio and we must accompany those 
who are suffering from the death of this stevedore," said the general manager of Puerto San 
Antonio, Luis Knaak. 
 
 
 


